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Board Order  

ABP-300459-17 

 

Planning and Development Acts 2000 to 2018 

Planning Authority: South Dublin County Council 

Planning Register Reference Number: SD17A/0347 

 

APPEAL by Brendan McDonagh Junior care of Jason Walsh of 81 Ard Mor 

Drive, Tallaght, Dublin against the decision made on the 20th day of 

November, 2018 by South Dublin County Council to refuse permission to the 

said Brendan McDonagh Junior. 

 

Proposed Development  Retention of a single storey timber residential 

structure on lands at McDonagh’s Lane, Glenaraneen, Brittas, County Dublin. 

 

Decision 

 

REFUSE permission for the above proposed development in accordance 

with the reasons and considerations set out below. 

 

Matters Considered 

 

In making its decision, the Board had regard to those matters to which, by 

virtue of the Planning and Development Acts and Regulations made 

thereunder, it was required to have regard. Such matters included any 

submissions and observations received by it in accordance with statutory 

provisions.  
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Reasons and Considerations 

 

1. The site is located in an area with the zoning objective HA-DM “To 

protect and enhance the outstanding natural character of the Dublin 

Mountain Area”, as set out in the South Dublin County Development 

Plan 2016-2022 where it is the policy of the planning authority to 

restrict residential development, and also identified as being under 

urban influence in the Regional Planning Guidelines for the Greater 

Dublin Area 2010-2022.  It is considered that the applicant does not 

come within the scope of exceptional circumstances outlined in Policy 

H23 Objective 1, as set out in the Development Plan for a house at this 

rural location.  The development for which retention is sought would, 

therefore, materially contravene the zoning objective for the area and 

be contrary to the proper planning and sustainable development of the 

area. 

 

2. It is considered that the development for which retention is sought 

would endanger public safety by reason of a traffic hazard because of 

the additional turning movements the development would generate on 

a substandard road at a point where sightlines are restricted in a 

westerly direction. 

 

 

 

 

Eugene Nixon 

Member of An Bord Pleanála 

duly authorised to authenticate 

the seal of the Board. 

 

Dated this            day of                      2018. 

 


